Minutes of the Gifford Community Council meeting held
on 8th June 2020 via Zoom
Participating
Jo Allen (Chair)
Wendy Ferguson 
David Griffiths
Andrew Hamilton 
Mark Hardy
Adam White

In Attendance
Councillor Shamin Akhtar
Councillor John McMillan
Councillor Tom Trotter 

Apologies
Eric Thomson
Councillor Craig Hoy
PC Charlie Duncan
The Chair announced that Greig Robertson had stood down from the Community Council because of increased work commitments. She wanted to thank him for what he had done while he had been a member and Secretary.
1
Minutes of Previous Meeting
1.1
The last meeting was held on the 9th March just prior to the coronavirus lockdown. Consequently priorities have changed and it was agreed to take all the action points forward to be dealt with at future meetings.
1.2
Correction for item 4.2.1. The chair did not attend the meeting that was held to discuss water running out of the fields on Duns Road. It had been decided it wasn't appropriate for a Community Council member to attend.

2
Matters Arising
2.1
Dave has been in touch with Glen Kane, ELC's Street Lighting Officer, to ask about the street lights on Duns Road. There may be an issue with other cabling and the Council are exploring options. Dave is keen that the lights are sorted before darker evenings descend on us.
2.2
Liz Stewart has created a new Gifford Village web site. She still needs to transfer some information from the old site to the new one. The Chair will be looking for help to provide content in the future and she wanted to thank Liz for what she has done so far.
3
External Reports
3.1
East Lothian Council:

3.1.1
Councillor Akhtar wanted to thank the Resilience Team for all of the amazing work they have been doing during the Covid-19 crisis. The Facebook posts have been very much appreciated by the community.
3.1.2
One area that Councillors were concerned about when lockdown started was food poverty. The Area Partnerships have additional resources to help with this if needed.
3.1.3
The recycling centres opened again last Monday. The public have been very understanding and followed the instructions well. In fact they were so orderly that the news teams who came to see the grand reopening packed up and went away!

3.1.4
Waste Services are planning another brown bin collection. There are some provisional dates for this, which will soon be published. Councillor Akhtar will send an e-mail to everyone on the Community Council once she knows the dates.
3.1.5
A staff survey has already been carried out at the schools and a parent survey will soon be sent out to all parents. It looks as though when the schools return in August there will be a mix of school time and home schooling. The survey will help the Council prepare a plan for the schools reopening on August 11th. Staff have already been in this week to look at the school layout and to prepare for social distancing.
3.2
Police: PC Duncan had sent in a report. There had only been one incident of note.

3.2.1
On 3rd June an attempt was made to break into a property in the Kidlaw area. Enquires are ongoing.

3.2.2
There have been a number of reported incidents in relation to possible breach of COVID 19 regulations. They were all investigated and suitable advice given.
3.2.3
CAPP priorities this month:

1. Parking in the areas around the Haddington primary schools during the prohibition times.

2. Youth issues within Neilson Park.

3. Anti-Social Behaviour in and around Ross’s Close, Haddington

3.2.4
The Chief Inspector is keen for the public to know that normal policing is continuing during the Covid-19 emergency. The Partnership Against Rural Crime has been doing a lot of work targeting hare coursing, fly-tipping and livestock worrying. He has also said that Community Officers are working as normal.
3.2.5
Wendy noted that there had been a police presence in the village and outlying areas recently which was reassuring during these times.

4
Resilience
4.1
The Chair thanked Adam and Wendy for all of the work they had put into the Resilience Plan and the training they had been involved with, which has prepared us well for the current crisis.
4.2
The call for volunteers was a great success with more than 70 people on the books. The ward has been divided into four areas, with Wendy, Adam, Jo and Rev Anikó Schütz Bradwell each looking after an area. The volunteers have been doing a great job.
4.3
For insurance purposes a log needs to be kept of the things the Resilience Team has been doing, such as shopping and collecting prescriptions for people who are isolating. An updated risk assessment has also been produced. It would have been useful if ELC had produced a template for the risk assessment to ensure they were all produced and used correctly. Communication has improved as volunteers and people in need have started to contact each other directly.
4.4
One of the key initiatives has been Soup and a Smile. This consists of soup, a scone and a buttered roll, delivered at lunchtime on a Tuesday to 29 people in the area who are elderly or living on their own. This is being paid for with a grant from Resilient Communities of £4,600, which will last until at least September. Because of the uncertainty of how long the scheme will be required the application allowed for the funding to be used for wellbeing packs. The team will keep reviewing the scheme and adapting it as necessary.
4.5
Glenkinchie Distillery has been producing hand sanitizer and through the Council has been offering them to community groups. Adam received 120 bottles, which have been distributed to all the volunteers and the recipients of the Soup and a Smile. They have also been given to key workers such as the postman.

4.6
Adam wanted to thank Ellie Thomson for making face coverings and for making a video on how to make face coverings. Several other people have made them and they are now available in Hoggs, for a donation.
4.7
The Gifford Larder is about to be launched. There are two coordinators and seven volunteers who are helping with this. More information will be on Gifford Families once it is up and running. The Chair wanted to thank Mark and Roo for the research they have put in to ensure that this will be a success.
4.8
Adam said that we need to consider how we are going to maintain the resilience work over the next few months. It will be important to plan for when people start returning to work and adapt the work that is required.
5
Finance: 
5.1
Wendy explained that when volunteers go shopping for people, rather than them paying the volunteers directly, they pay into Gifford Community Council's bank account and then the Community Council pay back the volunteer. This is done so that there is no transfer of cash between parties, to minimise contact and the risk of spreading the virus. Wendy has applied for the Community Council's bank account to go on line, which will make this easier.
5.2
There have been a number of very generous donations to the Community Council to put towards the resilience work, which is much appreciated.
5.3
The Community Council has given a contribution to Ellie for making the face coverings.

5.4
Nicola from the Lantern Rouge has been producing the soup and scones for the Soup and a Smile scheme. The Community Council pays for the ingredients and has insisted that she is also paid for her time.

6
AOB

6.1
Dave asked if there is any update on when Lothian Broadband internet will come on line. Jo will ask Nick McCormack if he can provide an update for the next meeting. 
ACTION: JA

6.2
Councillor Akhtar said that Nev had applied to the Area Partnership for funding to do urgent work in the Community Woodland. He had asked her if she could follow this up. The Chair and Vice-chair of the AP are meeting this week to discuss applications.
6.3
The Chair wanted to record the gratitude of the Community Council to all the volunteers and all those in the community supporting the work of the Resilience Group and also to Kevin and Sandy from ELC for their help during the emergency.
6.4
Wendy wanted to than Jo on behalf of the rest of the Community Council for all she has been doing during the coronavirus pandemic, as Chair of the Community Council and for all of the additional work that she has been doing.
7
Date of next meeting - 7:30pm on July 13th 2020 via Zoom.

3

